
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 9 February 2022 4:40 PM 
To: Katie Sweatman <katie.sweatman@kingstonreid.com> 
Cc: Lorraine Biviano <lorraine.biviano@twu.com.au>; Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au; 
Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au; lissa.zass@dpc.vic.gov.au; legal@twu.com.au; 
davisrclayton@gmail.com; t.barratt@ecu.edu.au; Vasuki.Paul@aigroup.com.au; 
richard.calver@natroad.com.au; paulryan@bigpond.net.au; sharon.desilva@dpc.vic.gov.au; Jack 
Boutros <jack.boutros@twu.com.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2021/72: Application by Menulog Pty Ltd to make a new modern award [KR-
PRODUCTION.FID7678] 
 

OFFICIAL 
 
Dear Ms Sweatman  
 
I refer to the email below.  
 
The request as outlined below is granted. The directions hearing will be re-listed for 9.00am (AEDT) 
on Friday 25 February 2022. An amended notice of listing will be issued in due course.  
 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Eirinn Hayes 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
 
 
From: Katie Sweatman <katie.sweatman@kingstonreid.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, 9 February 2022 4:02 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Lorraine Biviano <lorraine.biviano@twu.com.au>; Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au; 
Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au; lissa.zass@dpc.vic.gov.au; legal@twu.com.au; 
davisrclayton@gmail.com; t.barratt@ecu.edu.au; Vasuki.Paul@aigroup.com.au; 
richard.calver@natroad.com.au; paulryan@bigpond.net.au; sharon.desilva@dpc.vic.gov.au; Jack 
Boutros <jack.boutros@twu.com.au> 
Subject: AM2021/72: Application by Menulog Pty Ltd to make a new modern award [KR-
PRODUCTION.FID7678] 
 
Dear Associate 
 
AM2021/72:  Application by Menulog Pty Ltd to make a new modern award 
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I refer to the Directions by Telephone before Vice President Hatcher which has been listed to take 
place at 10.00am this Friday 11 February 2022.  
 
Menulog is still assessing the implications of the Full Bench’s recent decision on the threshold 
question of the current modern award coverage, and is not ideally placed to respond to the Vice 
President’s anticipated questions regarding proposed next steps at this early stage.  We would 
accordingly be grateful for the Vice President’s consideration to postponing the Directions for two to 
three weeks.   
 
Contributing to this request, I have had a conflicting Court listing arise, and while I can of course 
arrange for a colleague to appear on my behalf in one of these conflicting matters, I would be grateful 
for the Vice President’s indulgence to allow me to continue to appear in each of them.  
 
I understand also that a number of the interested parties missed or were otherwise unaware of the 
subscriber notification of the listing and have only become aware of the listing on the Commission’s 
website in the last day.  I accordingly anticipate that there will not be an objection to the Directions 
being postponed.  
 
I note that I have discussed our proposed request for a postponement of the directions with Lorraine 
Biviano of the TWU as the primary interested party, and Ms Biviano has kindly indicated that she 
would have no objection to it.  
 
Please contact me if you have any questions or the Vice President requires any further information to 
consider our request.   
 
Kind regards 
 
Katie Sweatman 
Partner 

 

 
 
Direct:  +61 3 9958 9605         Level 17, 459 Collins Street   
Mobile:+61 478 486 758          Naarm / Melbourne VIC 3000 
Office:  +61 3 9958 9600         LinkedIn 
www.kingstonreid.com  
 

   This office is located on the land of Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation 
 
This email and any attachments is confidential and may be privileged.  If you are not the intended recipient, please delete it and 
notify us.  Kingston Reid is the registered business name of Kingston Reid Pty Limited, ACN 634 832 965. Kingston Reid is a 
corporation and not a partnership.  
 

https://www.linkedin.com/in/katiesweatman/
http://www.kingstonreid.com/



